Minutes – Subject to final approval at November 2013 Meeting

Australian Flyball Association Inc. – Minutes of Meeting held on 7th October 2013.

Present: Ian Gauntlett, Brian Lindsay, Julie Pamplin, Ros Wood, Ian Kendt, Catherine Stroop, Joshua Ellen, Jenny Millar, Carolyn Shrives, Phil Lea, Jennifer Crane,  Rodney Gooch and Frank Lux.
Apologies. Kylie White, Pat Byrne, Anne Coleman and Richard Mellon.
Meeting Opened at 7.30 pm via Go to Meetings Conference. 
ITEM  - Starred Items.
The following Items were adopted without discussion:

      1) Minutes of September Meeting 

 2) Renewals of Membership 

 3) Treasurers Report. - End September bank balance $15394.30 - Investment Account balances $ 55,650.11.
 4) Correspondence Out.
ITEM 5 – Correspondence In requiring action:
Letter from Sydney Psychos explaining circumstances leading to the situation where there were two competitions scheduled on same weekend – Milton and Camden. Letter agreed with Miltons concerns re clashes and looked at options to try and avoid in future. Committee accepted that early Sanction application would assist in avoiding this situation. In view of past history of very few weekend clashes no other action was deemed necessary.
Item 7. Sanctioned Events. 
Following events sanctioned:
Demo - Tassie Flying Paws - 6th October – Dogs Day Out Rosny Tassie

Demo – Tassie Flying Paws – 25th October – Royal Hobart Show Glenorchy.
Demo –Vic clubs – Sunday 27th October – Nillimbik Pet Expo – Diamond Creek.

Comp – Eastside Flyers – 30th March 2014 – Ringwood Highland and Flyball Games – East Ringwood. ( including Veterans Racing)

Comp – Norwest Canine – Sun 30th March 2014 – Hounds in the Hills – Castle Hill Show.

Comp – Sydney Psychos – Sunday 6th April 2014 – Psychos turn 11 – Wilson Park Silverwater – Special conditions –entries restricted to max of 20 Teams .

Comp – Norwest Canine – Sat 10th May 2014 –Howling in the Hawkesbury – Hawkesbury Show.
Secretary also advised that Psychos had just requested that the Competition scheduled for Sunday 20th October be altered to a Handicap format due to limited entries – 10 teams – and wide seed time splits. Approved. All teams to be given option of refund if they did not wish to enter Handicap format event.
ITEM 8 – New Members.

Following new Members were approved: 
Emer Noblett, Angela Henkel and Nicholas Hobbs.

ITEM 9 – Administrative Matters.

1. Stewards Exam Passes – Debbie Lennox CRN 357
2. Judges training – David Strang has completed his stewarding and timekeeping requirements  and Supervisory Judge recommends he now proceed to Provisional Judging in the Ring. Carried.

ITEM 10 – General Business

10 (a) Report from Dog Incident Sub Committee.
Nil to Report.
10 (b) – Report from Rules Sub Committee.
Nil report.

10 .(c)  Report on Web and Data Base Development.
Brian reported on Pats behalf that the new Web site was now ready for substantial testing. The plan was for the members of the Committee plus around 15 members selected by Pat be given access to test and review the new web and subject to satisfactory results to back up the old web site and introduce the new site effective from November 2013.
10 (d) – Criteria for Presidents Award.
The Committee noted the updated criteria to be followed for the nomination and selection of annual President Award winners. The Committee also noted the new Nomination Form designed by Frank. The Committee noted that the Nomination Form contained requirement for Regional Rep to endorse the member nominations – the original intent was simply for the Regional rep to receive and onforward the Form. The Committee agreed that the Form should be altered to reflect the original intent. Subject to this change the Committee endorsed both the criteria and the Form for uploading to the Web site.
10 (e) Update re Farmtek Lights Systems.
Brian reported that he had recently contacted Mike Douglas at Farmtek re the repair of a light pole from Victoria. Brian took opportunity to ask for an update re future availability of new Farmtek light systems. Mike had indicated that NAFA had only taken two sets in last 12 months and that they still have quite a few systems reserved. Farmtek had no plans at this time to redevelop a replacement Light tree and did not see that they would be in a position to supply any flyball systems in the predictable future. The design of a replacement Light tree was a low priority for Farmtek given the low volume of light sales.
Brian suggested that the AFA appoint someone to explore availability of any alternative light systems. Goochie and Phil volunteered to undertake research. Secretary requested to contact Mike Douglas of Farmtek to enquire as to possible availability of the design drawing of the light system so that local manufacture under license might become an option.
10(f)  2014 Nationals – potential need to reschedule with alternative venue.
The Committee noted the report from the Royal Planning sub committee re the 2014 Show. The Sydney Royal Show is currently scheduled to be the venue for the 2014 Nationals. The Report indicated that each year the planning for the Sydney Royal Show events (competitions and demonstrations) was becoming more complicated in areas involving entry tickets, and in particular parking passes. The negotiations involve Sydney Olympic Parks Authority (who control the venue), the RAS, Purina as sponsors of all dog events at the Show and their agents Take Two, and the AFA represented by Richard Mellon and Brian Lindsay.

Up until 2013 the AFA obtained Bench passes, tickets and parking passes using a formula of 6 Bench passes, two entry tickets, and 3 parking passes per team per day plus tickets and parking for named Officials (Judges, Timekeepers etc). In 2013 the RAS required the AFA to submit significantly more information, including the names and contact information of ALL competitors and Officials. They also moved away from the approach of using a formula for tickets and parking. 
In the negotiations re 2014 Purina and RAS have not as yet reached agreement regarding sponsor liability for costs. The AFA representatives have taken the view that we wish to revert to some form of formula concept rather than the detailed spreadsheet of all competitor names and contact details. The extent of detail to be supplied is still under discussion – with the new Dog Behaviour legislation complicating the matter – as the RAS and SOPA are required to know details of all dogs and there owners entering the Royal Show. 

Tickets and Parking passes have emerged as a major issue for 2014. At $25 per car parking pass and $50 per car+ trailer pass per day the parking costs to be meet for a “normal” flyball activity is around $5000 – this has in the past been paid paid by Purina as sponsor. This is in addition to all the other costs to Purina. In 2014 for a National Championship, with significantly more Teams, the estimated costs of Parking to Purina increases to $10,000. Entry tickets are also an issue with Purina taking the view that they should not be paying for ANY accompanying persons. They accept that each team needs a boxloader and are willing to meet costs of one ticket per team to cover this. Bench passes are not an issue as they don’t actually cost RAS or Purina anything. Bench passes get a handler and their dogs entry to the Show.

Purina has indicated that they are reluctant to pay the extra $5000 associated with parking at a Nationals. They don’t see any increase in benefit to them of having two flyball rings in action. The suggestion has been made that the AFA make a contribution to parking costs or charge competitors for parking via an increase in entry fee or that flyball competitors pay for there own parking in same way as showies or Obedience/Agility competitors do. The AFA negotiators have resisted these suggestions – basically arguing we provide a substantial entertainment benefit to RAS and Purina. This argument is acknowledged – but Purina’s position remains –they don’t see any benefit in having to pay substantially more for a National Championship.

In view of the above the Sub Committee that plans the Royal activities felt it has to signal that there is a strong possibility that the 2014 Nationals may need to be rescheduled and a new venue found. The preferred alternative would be to hold the Nationals as a stand alone event at Castle Hill Showground – the same venue as in 2009. That venue has camping availability and it would be possible to have a limited wet weather backup option of using the undercover area with mats. These ground are available on a limited number of weekends in 2014. These include the June long weekend (7th,8th and 9th June) as well as several weekends during the July and September School holidays. No date has as yet been selected. 

The Sub Committee felt it should report all of the above developments to the Committee and to indicate that it plans to have further discussions with Purina and RAS and to attempt to come to a final decision re venue and date by end October so that it can be reported to November Committee Meeting.

The Committee noted the report and agreed that a short warning notice re the possible relocation be placed on the web for members information.
ITEM – Other Business.

1. Caroline raised issue of the need to have better available instructions on the set up of the Light system at competitions and that the advanced Timekeepers might consider providing training to others on use of the more advanced menu options. The Committee agreed to request Richard Mellon to look at updating the set up instructions on the web and the possibility of introducing some form of training process.
There being no more business the Meeting was closed at 8. 27pm.
Next meeting set for Monday 4th November at 7.30 pm.

Signed as a true record.

President.

